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KEVIN M. LYNCH
Chief of Police

Petition Review for 71 King Philip Avenue- no parking block request.

This is a correction narrative for a petition reviewed in May 2023 for 71 King Philip Avenue. Mr. and
Mrs. Traghella are requesting a no parking block be created in front of their residence to allow passage
for their son with special needs. | spoke with Mr. Traghella regarding his request for a no parking block
in front of the property. | was informed that when vehicles park in front of his property, they are having
a hard time getting their son from their property to a school bus which stops in the roadway on King
Philip Avenue for pick-ups and drop-offs.

I spoke with First Student bus driver, Mr. Chris Gallagher, regarding this bus stop. Mr. Gallagher stated
that he has not had any issues with this bus stop and has no issues stopping on the roadway for pick-ups
and drop-offs. It should be noted that King Philip Avenue measures 20 feet in width at this location.

After reviewing this petition, it is my recommendation that this petition be approved and a no-parking
box be created on the west side of King Philip Avenue, starting at the intersection of Dier Street,
extending 15 feet northbound. This should provide adequate and safe passage to and from the school
bus. It should be noted that motorists are prohibited from parking within 15 feet of an intersection. By
approving this petition for outlining the 15’ no parking, this will not negatively affect parking in this area
and will allow for unobstructed passage for Mr. Traghella’s son. [t should be noted that this is the same
location as requested by Mr. Traghella and shown in his street diagram.

Please see attached photos and video of the location. This will not require a change to our Ordinance
and will allow for more orderly parking in this area.



71 King Philip Ave. North view

# ety -

71 King Philip Ave. North view



